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MEMO

To:
First Year Research Students (Full and Part-time) & Supervisors
From:
Prof Ben Sauer, Director of Postgraduate Studies
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Research Proposal Confirmation (RPC)
	


The College requires all research students ‘to draw up and agree a formal research plan with their supervisors within 6-12 weeks from the date of initial registration.’ Research students are also required ‘to submit one or more progress reports on their work each year - for first year students the Research Proposal Confirmation and the Early Stage Assessments are counted as the first progress reports.
To satisfy the College requirement, I am requesting that research students complete and return the attached Proforma (Research Proposal Confirmation) within 3 months of their initial registration date, which is by the end of December 2022 for students who register at the beginning of October 2022. We place the responsibility on you the student to produce the plan but you should discuss it with your assigned supervisor. We hope this will provide a useful opportunity to hold a discussion on what lies ahead. A detailed plan is not possible at this stage. However, it is reasonable that you should within the first few months have some idea of the general direction your work is likely to take and be discussing this with your supervisor. We recognise that plans may have to change and this is no problem but the description should be reasonably substantial and of the order of one page of text (600 words). 
The Proforma (Research Proposal Confirmation) should be uploaded onto Blackboard.  The DPS doesn’t need to sign it.  They’ll approve it once it is on the system.
Supervisors are also required to report annually on their students. The supervisor’s comments should be added to the Proforma, although a separate report can be made if the supervisor wishes.

	Advice on any matter concerning your PhD
This may be a good opportunity to remind research students that if they have concerns over their work or progress, the Postgraduate Welfare Advisor Prof Jerry Chittenden  (j.chittenden@imperial.ac.uk), is available to discuss and give advice. Contacts with him are confidential. He can be found at:
                                              Blackett room 744, tel. 41789,
You may also discuss any concerns with the other people in the College concerned with welfare. Where possible, a discussion with the supervisor is often best.

** If you have any concerns, do not put off discussing them –

problems can often be helped by discussion **
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